
1

From:
Sent: 25 January 2024 17:24
To: localplan@york.gov.uk
Cc:
Subject: York Community Infrastructure Levy consultation response
Attachments: York Central CIL reps 2024 FINAL.pdf

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise 
the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Please find aƩached a representaƟon to the 2024 CIL consultaƟon, submiƩed on behalf of Homes England. I’d be grateful if you 
could confirm receipt by reply. 
 
Kind regards 
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City of York Council 
Online 

Dear Sir/Madam 

City of York Council Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule Consultation 
2023 

I am instructed by Homes England, a major landowner of the York Central site (“the 
landowners”), to submit representations to the York Community Infrastructure Levy Draft 
Charging Schedule Consultation 2024.  

As you will be aware, York Central is a major strategic development for the City of York and is 
allocated within the draft Local Plan (ST5) and subject of Policy SS4. It is the largest regeneration 
project in the city and one of the largest in the country, delivering up to 2,500 new homes and a 
new commercial quarter creating around 6,500 jobs and growing York’s economy by over 
£1billion annually. 

York Central benefits from an outline planning permission (OPP) (ref: 18/01884/OUTM) and a 
number of reserved matters permissions, covering the new road, cycle and pedestrian 
infrastructure (ref: 20/00710/REMM) and the extension to the National Railway Museum (ref: 
21/02793/REMM).  

On this basis, we provide below our comments on the Draft Charging Schedule, as set out in the 
consultation material. 

Draft Charging Schedule 

The previous consultation version of the Schedule set out that strategic sites such as York 
Central will be required to pay a levy of £100psqm for residential dwellings, except those sites 
which are expressly stated as zero-rated. In the current consultation version, its noted that the 
rate for strategic sites has been removed so, unless expressly identified as a zero-rated site, such 
sites are now subject to the standard rate of £200psqm. York Central (strategic site ST5) is 
currently not included as a zero-rated site and therefore would be subject to the £200psqm 
charge. 

In addition, the development would also be liable for payments on sheltered / retirement 
accommodation (£100psqm). 

CIL Viability Study 

The Study, prepared by Porter Planning Economics (PPE), sets out the legislative basis for, and 
guidance relating to, the development of CIL charging schedules, noting that a “high-level” 
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